Instructions for Submitting Comments 
These comments urge DOE to withdraw specified proposed water heater code changes before sending them to the ICC. You can view DOE’s proposed code changes here: http://www.energycodes.gov/development/residential/2015IECC.  
IMPORTANT: All submissions received by DOE must include the agency name (U.S. DOE), docket number (EERE-2012-BT-BC-0030) and any/all applicable concept numbers (for example, the attached draft comments address concepts RA-4 and CA-17). 

Comments should be submitted via e-mail to: EnergyCodeDevelopment2012BC0030@ee.doe.gov
If you have any questions about how to file, please contact Amanda Woodard -aaw0@nreca.org or (703)-907-5556.

To: EnergyCodeDevelopment2012BC0030@ee.doe.gov
Subject: U.S. DOE Docket Number EERE-2012-BT-BC-0030 Concepts RA-4 and CA-17 
To Whom It May Concern:

[Insert Co-op Name] is pleased to be providing comments on the Department of Energy’s (DOE’s) draft proposed code changes to the International Energy Conservation Code (IECC). Our organization is both alarmed and disappointed that DOE is proposing radical changes to code requirements that will essentially eliminate the ability of consumers to choose cost-effective and affordable electric resistance water heaters to meet their hot water needs. 
Our organization strongly opposes the misguided proposals RA-4 and CA-17 and urges DOE to withdraw these proposals prior to submission to the International Code Council. 

[Insert information about your cooperative, including: Name, Location, Number of Consumers, Importance of Electric Waterheaters to your members, and any other information you deem relevant.]
We oppose RA-4 (requiring a desuperheater, tankless water heater, heat pump water heater, solar water heater, or improved energy factor on a standard water heater for residences). As written, RA-4 will:
· Increase the cost of electric water heaters in new homes significantly. For many cooperative consumers electric water heating is the only option available;
· Undermine and eventually eliminate electricity demand response programs – programs that Congress has directed DOE to support.  Unlike electric resistance water heaters, the water heaters DOE seeks to require through the proposed code change are not effective for utility demand response programs;
· Undermine DOE’s own efforts to explore ways to enable water heater-based demand response and energy storage programs per its Request for Information posted in the Federal Register on April 16, 2012;  
· Create an unfair bias against cost-effective high-efficiency electric resistance water heaters that produce no emissions and which can be powered by zero-emission generation sources such as hydro, solar, wind, nuclear, tidal, etc.;   
· Support increased use of instantaneous electric water heaters that create problems with the electricity distribution system and cause power factor issues; and,
· Eliminate the use of high-efficiency electric water heaters that meet current DOE standards and federal efficiency requirements.
While the final language of CA-17 is not available, we oppose the concept of restricting water heater options for commercial buildings for reasons similar to those described above for RA-4. 

We strongly urge DoE to consider these comments and withdraw this proposal.
[Insert Contact Information]
